
January 2017 

1 

 

The Five Parishes News 
 

Serving the villages of Catthorpe, Misterton/Walcote, Shawell, 

Stanford-on-Avon, and Swinford 

The copy deadline for the February issue is Thursday 19th January 

Please send news items, by the copy date, to: news@avonswift.org.uk 
 

Copies of the current and previous newsletters are also available to view online at: www.avonswift.org.uk 

A JOB FOR LIFEé 
 

Most of you will know that I am retiring from my licensed role as Associate Priest in the Avon-Swift Team at 

the end of January. This is not my first retirement ï my first was from teaching some years ago as I entered 

into training for Ministry. Then I retired from Prison Chaplaincy. My brother says there will be no more par-

ties, though!  

 

They say that retirement is something of a challenge. There is the danger of falling victim to óthe listô ï all 

the things we intend to do which may well prove too much, too expensive, too... well, you know! There is the 

opposite danger of falling into idleness, isolation - and possible disrepair. These I hope to avoid!  

 

I am leaving a little earlier than originally planned, and so I hope to be able to fulfil the commitments already 

made for next year ï three weddings and some school services.  

 

At first I will be out of circulation altogether. This is standard on retiring from Ministry. It allows time to re-

flect, to consider prayerfully what to do next. I intend eventually to apply to the Bishop for Permission to Of-

ficiate. That means that I will be able to help out on the Sunday rota, and fill the occasional gap when others 

are on holiday and so on.  

 

Priesthood is the most enormous privilege, and I am sure doesnôt cease when our official Parish work ends. 

At Ordination, priests are asked:  

 óWill you then, in the strength of the Holy Spirit, continually stir up the gift of God that is in you, to make 

Christ known among all whom you serve?ô We answered; óBy the help of God, we will.ô 

It seems to me that my calling is first to serve God. Thereôs no retiring from that. In service in the Church I 

was doing that: in living the Gospel as a retired Priest, I will be continuing to do that, wherever I am.  

 

But not just because I am a priest: all of us are called to serve. As the Church and Avon Swift move forward 

over the years to come, there will be an increasing need for us all to stir up the gift of God that is within us. 

As our society and culture change and move forward there will always be a need for basic human values to 

be stirred up. None of us can afford to stand idly by ï we are 

all in it together. Itôs our job for lifeé 

 

It really has been a great joy to serve in Avon-Swift ï and a 

privilege. Thank you for having me. With all my heart I wish 

every Church and every parishioner well.  

 

Every blessing,  

Jane Kennedy                              

PS - Iôll still be in Walcote...! 

 

Whatôs On - January 

12th Swinford Skirts 

12th Swinford WI 

15th Admission to Swinford School last 

submission date 

28th Soup and Pud Swinford 

28th Annual Quiz Night Walcote 
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ARE YOU AN ORGANIST IN  THE MAKING?  

OR WOULD YOU LIKE  TO BE? 
 

St Leonardôs, Misterton would like to encourage organ-

ists of the future and is looking into obtaining funding to 
pay for lessons for suitable candidates. There is not 

much point in doing this unless there are candidates out 

there who want to learn! 

 
So, as a first step, the PCC is inviting anyone interested 

to make contact (details below). Realistically, you will 

need to be already able to play the piano and be willing 
to put in the necessary practice.  

 

We would like to hear from you whatever your level of 

skill. 
 

Contact: KeithWilding on 01455 554067 or by email on 

wildingkeith5@gmail.com 

 

THE RETURN OF SOUP AND PUD LUNCHES 
 

Are you free on Saturday 28th January? Do you wish to 

have a fabulous lunch that day? Then the answer will be 
found at Swinford Village Hall, from noon until 2pm. 

All soups and puds are homemade, and the friendly at-

mosphere is homemade too!! Please come along, a 

hearty lunch and welcome awaits customers (friends) 
old and new. 

 

There is one change - the price has increased, we hope 
you donôt mind - to £6 per person. We still feel that you 

will have value for money. 

 
Swinford PCC 

 

NEWS FROM SWINFORD SCHOOL 
 

By the time you read this, we will have broken up for 

Christmas, but our run up to the end of term was very 
busy with lots of festive delights!  

 

We enjoyed our annual Christmas Fair, with everyone 
having a great time, made extra special with a visit from 

Father Christmas. Yet again the FOSS team (Friends of 

Swinford School) dedicated many unseen hours to make 
the fair a success and the School Council also did us 

proud with their stalls and had a lot of fun in the proc-

ess.  

 
We held our Decorations Day on the morning of the 

Christmas Fair and we were delighted that so many par-

ents and carers were able to join us. As always the chil-
dren had a great time making many amazing decorations 
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that have brightened up their classrooms and the Swin-

ford 2000 Christmas tree!  
 

Mrs Newton and I, accompanied by several year 6 chil-

dren, attended the Advent Service at Leicester Cathe-

dral. We also took items for óThe Welcome Projectô. 
This charity gives immediate practical support to asy-

lum seekers living in and near Leicester, with gifts of 

food, clothes and toiletries.  
 

Our children in Reception, Year 1 and 2 excelled them-

selves when performing our Christmas production ï 

óLights, Camel, Action!ô All of the children thoroughly 
enjoyed performing on the big stage (directed brilliantly 

by Mrs Taylor) and it will certainly live long in the 

memory!  
 

On the last day of term, Father Christmas made another 

guest appearance to join the children for a festive break-
fast ï organised by FOSS. It was a truly amazing end to 

a wonderful term here at Swinford School! 

 

óJasmineôs Special Appealô update: Jasmine is just com-
pleting another cycle of chemotherapy and in the next 

few weeks she will undergo surgery before flying to 

America for a long course of proton beam therapy. The 
money that has been raised through your amazing gen-

erosity will alleviate the financial pressure that Jas-

mineôs parents were under as a result of her treatment 

and particularly because they will be unable to work for 
a long period of time whilst they are abroad. Jasmineôs 

parents have now opened a fund for her and this will be 

used as and when necessary to pay for the additional 

costs associated with caring for her in the coming 
months. Iôm also aware that many of you have been 

keeping in touch with Jasmineôs family and offering 

support in whatever way you can - I know that this is 
really helping them too so please do keep it up. 

 

We have a vacancy on the governing body. If you, or 

anyone you know (it does not have to be a parent or 
carer at the school), are interested in finding out more 

about the position, please contact Kate Burton, or any 

other governor, when we return to school in January. 
Alternatively, please get in touch via the school office. 

Being a governor is an incredibly rewarding role and the 

current team are an effective and supportive group of 
people who work very hard to help make our school the 

best it can be. 

 

Admissions applications for Autumn 2017 have to be 
submitted by Sunday 15th January 2017, so if you know 

of anyone who would like a place at our school, please 

get in touch as soon as possible. It looks like there will 




